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1. Consideration of the draft resolution “Authorization of an Adjustment to Object 1– Personnel Costs for 2003” 


The Subcommittee continued the consideration of a revised version of the draft resolution, which had been presented at the CAAP’s meeting of April 22, 2003.  Various delegations reiterated their concerns about the high cost of personnel; they also acknowledged that this was a statutory obligation that must be complied with.  Delegations reiterated their concern about the impact of these measures not only on the 2003 budget, but also on the 2004 budget.  In addition, delegations stressed that none of the measures taken should affect the functioning of the General Assembly and the Permanent Council.  The Subcommittee reached a consensus on the reductions in the various subprograms and reiterated that none of the measures adopted should apply to performance contracts (CPRs) and other expenditures directly related to the functioning of the General Assembly.  It further agreed that, as feasible, priority should be given to the funding of activities directly related to the Permanent Council and to ministerial meetings that had already been scheduled.  The draft resolution was approved for presentation to the Permanent Council at its next meeting.
2. Consideration of quarterly reports on the use of funds allocated under resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02).

The Committee continued the consideration of the quarterly reports presented in compliance with resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02).

· Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR) (CP/doc.3717/03 add. 5)

The Committee considered the report presented by the IACHR and requested the Commission to submit a revised report with more details on the use of the funds.

· Department of Technology and Facility Services (DTFS) (CP/doc.3717/03 add. 6)

The Committee considered the report from DTFS as the recipient of the approved appropriations in operative paragraphs 1 (b) and (d) of CP/RES. 831.  Following various questions raised by delegations, the Assistant Secretary for Management informed the Committee of the upcoming Permanent Council meeting at which the architects in charge of the renovations will make a PowerPoint presentation and update delegations on the status of the renovations.

· Unit for the Promotion of Democracy (UPD) (CP/doc.3717/03 add. 7)

The Committee commended the UPD for its well-prepared and detailed report and took note of it.
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